

Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515

March 31, 2023

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for the Wilton 5th Street Gateway Project in Fiscal Year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Wilton located at 105 East 4th Street, P.O. Box 27, Wilton, IA 52778.

The funding would be used to improve the intersection of Highway 6/38 and 5th Street (Old Highway 6) and improve 5th Street between Highway 6 and Liberty.

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the project will improve traffic flow on an important regional road. The road carries a Federal Classification of Major Collector and carries car and truck traffic into Davenport, IA. It will improve traffic safety and flow in the region.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23 USC 133(b).

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.

Sincerely,

Mariannette Miller-Meeks, M.D.

Mariannette of Miller Marker

Member of Congress